Minutes of the meeting held on 7th February 2011

Those present:  Mr. S. Frost, Mr. M. Caston, Mrs. J. Chapman, Mr. R. Rockley, Mrs. L. Starman, Mr. N. Sullivan.

County Councillor A. Gunson and District Councillor D. Blake and PCSO K. Nightingale.

Three members of the public.

In the absence of the chairman, Mr. S. Frost (Vice-Chairman) chaired the meeting.

1
.Declarations of interest – none.

2.
Apologies for absence received from the Chairman, Mr. C. Townsend.

3.
Minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed as a true record.

4.
Matters for discussion:


Playing field – new equipment – The clerk suggested that because of the Queen's Diamond Jubilee next year the Council should look into the funding for Queen Elizabeth II playing fields.     She had information for circulation.

Appointment of new clerk – Advertisements to be placed in Contact and Chet News initially.
5.
Clerk's report:   
Census information

Election information 

Date alteration for meetings – must be after the election – 9th May.

Cards for prospective councillors

Waste Buster Packs

South Norfolk Neighbourhood Fund

South Norfolk Cache Trail

Eastern River Valleys SNAP meeting


Speed issues – Langley Road

Lights on bicycles

Unusual characters – report to response team

Priorities – Kittens Lane and Seething – parking outside schools

ASBO's are still being issued

Dog Warden – Rachel Ives – South Norfolk

6.
Correspondence 

ROSPA Playground inspection

e-mail – Leader of Norfolk County Council – re forests

Norfolk Link

Advising and representing Councils – Nicholas Hancox Solicitors

Community Led Design – 8th March 2011 2-4.30 p.m. The Costessey Centre (NALC)

Monster Play

Wicksteed Playscapes

Children's Playground Co.Ltd

Lightmain

The Chairman invited PCSO Nightingale to give his report.

11.
There was a change of name – new sergeant is now Sgt. Lowndes-Burt.   PCSO Donna Boggis has returned from maternity leave and is now working part time.   P.C. Hipperson has moved on and PC Buchanan has joined the team.   From 7th October to 7th February no crimes had been recorded in Langley and Hardley.   23 calls had been made  and responded to.   The SNAP priorities were Kittens Lane and George Lane in Loddon with Seething School parking problems also on the list.

PC Nightingale warned that there was some theft of household oil occurring and to be on our guard.

10.
District Councillor D. Blake then gave his report.

There are now two monthly cabinet meetings at South Norfolk Council.   The Agendas for these meetings were given for circulation.    He pointed out that the precept for our Council was quite a lot higher than comparative council- Seething being £25.16 compared to our £45.53.     Although in overall terms he considered it small.   The "traffic light system" which operates in SN meaning that projects are rated red, amber and green meant that all expect one in his portfolio were green.    The Council is competing for the Green Community award and hoped to be top next year.   Mr. Blake said that he had been invited to stay for another two years as Chairman of the Wren Committee – which means that his ward has a route through to any applications – although it is normal for there to be two years between awards.   He suggested that the Council keep it is mind as there is £50,000 for each possibility.
There had been concern about the street cleaning which South Norfolk had been doing.    They are cleaning where there are concrete verges only.   Talks about shared services between South Norfolk and Great Yarmouth Council are ongoing and officers as well.   It could be that there would be one Chief Executive for both councils, although nothing would be decided now before the election.

Cash for parish plans is available up to £70,000 and both the Local Development Framework (LDF) and Joint Core Strategy (JCS) make use of these.    Clustering may well be the next step.    There was not a lot specific for Langley with Hardley.   The question was raised – "Did Parishes who had done a Parish Plan have any advantage?"








Mr. Gunson arrived 20.40.

7.
Planning:

Planning: 

South Norfolk Council:  Roseacre – Extension and alteration:  Langley School 2011/0003

Broads Authority = Approved – Not noticeable from the road and is an infill proving bedroom space.
BA/2011/0007/FUL – Single storey side extension with garage conversion



26 Hardley Street, Hardley



Mr. & Mrs. M. Crannage

Approved – Minimal change to street frontage

BA/2010/0422/FUL
- Extension to end of bungalow, The Oaks, Hardley Street



Mr. Kevin Knights – Approved – Minimum change to street frontage

BA/2010/0404/CU – Change of use from redundant farm buildings and farm office to scheduled ancient monument visitor centre and associated retail use



Langley Abbey, Langley Green



Mr. Christopher Townsend

Approved with comment – This Council is not in favour of retrospective planning applications.
Decisions Made



BA/2010/0381/CU



Change of use of single storey barn to holiday cottage



Dairy Farm, Lower Hardley Road, Hardley



Mr. Dennis Tabor


Approved with conditions (2) 

8.
Finance: 


Clerk:  Salary and expenses

Cheque No. 100704
£143.86


LWHVHall – Rent



Cheque No. 100705
  £20.00

9.  Councillor Gunson gave his report.   The interviews are taking place for the new head at Hobart High School.   The alterations to the Swimming Pool are coming on well and should be finished in mid-April.     The planning application for work at Hales – the garage and workshop are at the junction .

Pot holes have been cleared up – Mr. Gunson said he had been visiting the areas where they were known to be every day.   There will be some surface dressing done in Hardley and Langley.
The traffic lights at Trowse are being looked at by Highway engineers and they are trying to improve the sequence – drivers are looking at the wrong light, with two lights missing amber.   There will be cuts in footpath maintenance this year.   34,000 people used the sports activities in Hobart School this year.

He had no crime statistics and said that SNAP meetings are due to finish this year.

Questions to Mr. Gunson – will the pool be open to the public – this means that two qualified lifeguards must be in attendance.   Are the local buses to stop?    There will not be a lot of notice when they do.

12.
Tree Warden:  As we all know the weather has been horrible and not a lot of work has been done. The tree opposite Mrs. Carpenter's home will be pruned later in the year.   Jerkins from South Norfolk with Tree Warden on have been issued.   The question of old TPO's was raised and Clerk to investigate if these could be reinstated.

13.
Councillor's reports:  There is still a problem with dogs in the playing field.    Before we go down the road of a byelaw perhaps the guilty parties should be written to.    Two green lights at Trowse are not very bright – Mr. Gunson to check.    The 50 mph speed limit signs near Highways are very small – Mr. Gunson said he thought they were statutory size.
14.
Public participation:   It was reported that a mattress had been dumped at Cross Stone Road.

Clerk to get in touch with Mr. Woollacott at NCC about the footpath again.   

Notice of election to be put in Chet News.     Wrong wording had been used in last month's edition – apology to follow.

15.
Date of next meeting:  7th March 2011.

Meeting closed at 21.32.
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